
 
 

Liberty 
60 Brooklyn Ave 
Merrick, NY 115 6 6 

T 8 77- 4 26 - 6 999  
    November 18, 2022 
 

Hon. Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223 

 
RE: Case 20-W-0102—Tariff Adoption  

 
Dear Secretary Phillips, 

 
Please accept the submission for 20-W-0102— Supplement No. 13 Tariff Adoption.  
 
 On December 16, 2021, the New York State Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) issued its 
Order Adopting Terms of Joint Proposal, Approving Stock Purchase Agreement and Long-Term 
Indebtedness, with Additional Requirements in the above-referenced proceeding. The Order notes that 
following Liberty Utilities (Eastern Water Holdings) Corp.’s purchase of all of New York American Water 
Company, Inc.’s (“NYAW”) issued and outstanding capital stock (the “Transfer”), NYAW’s corporate 
name may change. On January 1, 2022, the Transfer occurred and the next day NYAW’s corporate name 
changed to Liberty Utilities (New York Water) Corp. (“Liberty Water NY”).  Supporting documentation 
for this transaction was filed with the commission on January 13,2022. 
  
As a result of the above transaction, Liberty Utilities (New York Water) Corp. adopted the tariff of New 
York American Water Company, Inc. effective January 1, 2022.  

 
Customers were sent a welcome letter notifying them of changes to bills, signage, vehicles and 
uniforms. The letter also provided the contact phone number and website address if they had any 
questions. A bill message and social media campaign also took place.  Supporting documents 
included in this filing are: 

 
• Name change letter and certificate filed January 13,2022 with customer 

welcome letter. 
• Customer outreach campaign filed January 31,2022 
• Tariff adoption supplement No. 13 

 
 
                      

    Please let me know if you have any questions or require further information. Thank You. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
Lisa Figliozzi 
Manager, Regulatory Affairs 

 Received: 11/18/2022 


